
The September Official Board was held at the church on Wednesday, the 19th. Present: 

Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Bros Cook, Fearn, Lauf, Nendel, Schlack and Yee; Sisters 

Bullwinkle, Cooper and Muir (11) 
The Pastor read Isaiah 55 - after which the individual members led in prayer. 

The Church Clerk's minutes were accepted as prepared; the Treasurer's reports for 

June, July and August were accepted as prepared. 

New Business 
The need for a new kitchen stove was expressed by Sister Bogdan who felt the ministry 
of hospitality was very fruitful to the church. Motion was made (Yee,Cook) that we 
purchase a new stove. Motion carried. 

Mrs. Bogdan expressed the desire for shallow cabinets in the Chapel which would hold 

historic pictures, letters, etc., and would b e called Heritage Corner. Bro. Fearn 
may be able to build this. 

Aletter of appreciation from Phil Menditro for our monthly support was read to the 
Board. 

Pastor's Vacation Schedule: 
Leaving Tuesday of next week - away two Thursdays and one Sunday. Prof. Ott from 
VFCC will have the Sunday services; Sister Hilda Simokat will have the first Thursday; 
Jerry Nendel, the second Thursday. 

Eight people are coming into the membership - three others later on: 
Myrtle Anderson, Dorothy Davis, Marie Bonilla, Robert Baker, Shelley Roberson, the 
Parvez Gills, Linda Divon (Note: Linda Divan did not come into membership on 10/7). 
They will be taken in the first Sunday in October; a Wier Baptismal service will be 
held that night. These people were accepted by the Board as new members. 

The College Fellowship will start monthly fellowship dinners, the first on October 5 
and thereafter the first Friday night of each month. Dr. Ashcroft will be the first 
speaker. The committee: Carol terMeulen, Cheryl Fry and Steve Bogdan, Jr. Mrs. 
Wan asked for a grant of $100 or $200 for this fellowship, or the taking of an 
offering for it. After discussion motion was made (lullwinkle,Yee) that the church 
give $150 tO the College Fellowship to pet it started ... this will cover the cost of 
food, speaker, etc. 

The Korean Assembly of God would like to have services in Highway at 2 P.M. on Sundays 
in the Chapel, and Thursday nights at 8 P.M. in one of the Sunday School rooms. 
Motion was made (Schlack,Lauf) that we give them these places for their services. 
Carried. 

Brother Howard Fearn resigned as S.S. Supt. and Elder, expressing the value of Sunday 
School, the need for reorganization, and the length of the trip to the church from 
Lansdale ... 

Schedule: 
Membership Sunday, October 7, A.M.; Water Baptismal, P.M. 
Stewardship Seminar with Clayton Sheridan - October 14, thrive sessions, Sunday School, 
Morning and Evening Services. Bro. Sheridan will be available Monday for individuals. 

Teen Challenge Radiothon will be on Oct. 20 over WZZD. They have requested Highway 
to sponsor an hour at the cost of $500. Highway will be mentioned on the radio. 
Motion (Jerry N., Mgte.B.) that we sponsor this hour at cost of $500. Carried. 
That night (20th) Teen Challenge will have a concert in Highway. Mrs. Bogdan will 
have a Joy Fellowship (WM) that day from 12:30 to 2:30 in Wanamakers, City. 

Wesley and5,srline Steelberg will be with us for services on Oct. 28, 30 and 31st. 
Thanksgiving Day we will have Brother Ashcroft as our speaker ... the other outreaches 
will be concentrated upon for the Convention - Highrise, College Fellowship, Inter-
nationals, etc. 

Respectfully submitted, 
The meeting then adjourned. 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


